
1 
 

  

CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

 

     Monday, August 29, 2022 - Regular Meeting 
 

 

7:00 p.m. – Zoom 

 
Members present: Ms. Krepchin, Dr. Ackman, Ms. Barish, Ms. Dion, Mr. Green, Ms. Pitone and Dr. Phillips. 

Members Absent: Mayor Ballantyne and President McLaughlin. 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 with a moment of silence, followed by a salute to the flag of the United States of 

America. Chair Green asked Superintendent Skipper to call the roll, results of which were as follows: PRESENT – 7 – Dr. 

Phillips, Ms. Krepchin, Chair Green, Ms. Barish, Ms. Pitone, Dr. Ackman and Ms. Dion. ABSENT – 2 - Mayor Ballantyne, 
and President McLaughlin. 

 

Chair Green announced that hybrid meetings would be discussed at the next meeting. He also announced that 

Superintendent Skipper and Dr. Ackman would be off camera for this meeting.  
 

He then asked interpreters to introduce themselves: 

Tracy Pichardo - Spanish 
Adeliade Richardson - Portuguese 

Gina Miranda - Haitian Creole 
 

II.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

• June 27, 2022 
Tabled.  

 
III. PUBLIC COMMENT 
Noone signed up for public comment.  

 
IV. REPORT OF SUPERINTENDENT  

A. District Report 

• School Readiness 

Superintendent Skipper began by welcoming everyone back and delivered her District Report for this evening: 
We are excited and ready to kick off the 2022-23 school year. Every year at this time, there is an enormous amount of 

work and coordination to get ready for the start of the school year. It is truly a community effort with many city 
departments, community agencies, and volunteers involved. I want to give a special thanks to our friends and partners at 

DPW for their unfailing support throughout the summer and in preparation for the school year. 

 
Other partners helping with student readiness 

 
In addition to our city partners, we are also fortunate to have organizations such as Cradles to Crayons and Somerville 

Kiwanis give generously of their time and resources to ensure that our students have the resources they need to start off 
the school year strong. Cradles to Crayons once again donated 2,500 backpacks with school supplies to support students 

throughout our district who may need a little extra help at the start of the school year. The Kiwanis Club of Somerville 

donated 109 PUMA brand backpacks filled with school supplies that will be used to support middle and high school 
students. We are so grateful to have businesses, community members, and organizations so invested in the success of 

our students. Thank you! 
 

She also thanked the team that was present in the meeting and cabinet team for the tremendous work that they are 

doing to get school ready for the first day of school.  
 

Superintendent Skipper then introduced Acting Superintendent, Dr. Curley to give a Fall COVID-19 Protocols update. 
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• Fall COVID-19 Protocols 

Dr. Curley then spoke to COVID protocols, which were previously shared via email.  

A quick reminder that we are shifting our COVID protocols as outlined in an update to families and staff last 
week. Thankfully, we are in a very different place at the start of this school year than we were last year, therefore 

we are making adjustments accordingly.  

● We are moving to symptomatic testing. Anyone who becomes symptomatic at school should visit the school nurse 

for a rapid COVID antigen test.  

● We will be sending test kits home before school vacations and as needed in consultation with local public 

health officials. (Free testing kits are also widely available at pharmacies and various other locations in 

Somerville, including the libraries and City Hall.)  

● Many of the mitigation strategies we put in place over the past two years will remain, that those include:  

○ Increased school and classroom ventilation  

○ Masks will be available to all students and staff who want them  

○ The option to require masks if needed in the case of an outbreak or concerning changes in the 
virus strain  

o Weekly reporting of positive cases on the SPS COVID-19 dashboard  

● We ask families to help keep our cases low by doing the following: 

○ Every family should fill out the consent form for symptomatic testing for each of their students – even if 
they filled out a similar form last year – so that we are able to test their child if they become symptomatic.. A link to 

the form was provided in the notice that went out. Even if families completed that form last year  

(COVID-19 Testing Consent Form)  

○ Please keep children home when they are ill. If they are showing symptoms of COVID, please test 

them at home with a rapid antigen test.  

○ Report positive cases to the school nurse and by using the COVID-19 Reporting Form. Again, that link 

was included in the notice that went out last week and is available on our COVID-19 information webpage.  

○ Per CDC/MDPH/SPS guidelines, positive cases must stay home for a minimum of 5 days, be fever free for 

24 hours and have improving symptoms before returning to school. They must also wear a mast through day 
10.  

○ If someone has had close contact with someone with COVID, we also ask that they wear a mast to 

school for 10 days after exposure.  

● Vaccination is the best protection against severe disease and helps to slow the spread of new variants. We 

encourage everyone to get vaccinated against COVID, and will be offering vaccine clinics later this fall. To find a 

vaccine site now, visit  

vaxfinder.mass.gov.   

 

Dr. Curley introduced Interim Assistant Superintendent Dr. Boston Davis to talk about the Adventure Summer Program 

Highlights.  

 

Dr. Boston Davis read the summer school portion of the report. 

More than 220 students participated in the Community Schools Adventure Summer program, along with 18 middle 

grades students who were part of the Leaders in Training (LIT) program. In addition, 17 high school students 
worked in the program. Students participated in a variety of project-based learning, which included a daily STEM 

block offered by DEILAB, and field experiences through trips to Museum of Science, Connor’s Farm, and other 
locations. Students in the LIT program learned how to start up and manage 

a “Camp Store”; they learned about capital, revenue and expenses, supply and demand, and general accounting. 

They earned a profit of more than $600 which they used to go on a field trip that the group voted on and donated a 
portion of the funds to purchase items that fellow students needed over the summer. Thanks to the United Way for 

providing $30,000 in funding through their Summer STEP UP program for an additional 10 students entering grades 
pre-K to 2 to attend the program tuition free, and to support professional development for program staff.  

 

Dr. Curley than continue and gave an update on Community Schools  
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We currently have 764 students enrolled in Community Schools after school programs for the 2022-23 school year. 
An additional 112 students are on wait lists. Waitlisted families were notified early last week regarding their waitlist 

status and were provided with alternative programs in the community as we continue to work to hire more staff. 
Students who have not yet been placed will remain on our waitlists and will be contacted if a spot becomes 

available. Hiring will continue into September and October until positions can be filled.  

Community Schools hiring staff will be participating in two college fairs in September in an effort to recruit 

therapeutic specialists – typically students who are working toward a social work or mental health degree – to 

support our high needs population. They are also working with the Program Director of Community and Work Based 
Learning at SHS, who is referring high school students to help fill high school helper positions.  

We will continue to work as urgently as we can to recruit and hire additional staff so that we can place more 

students while maintaining safe student-to-staff ratios as required by the Department of Early Education and Care 

 

Chair Green asked Dr. Curley to pause for questions- 

 

Ms. Dion asked if parents are being informed of where they are on the waiting list. Dr. Curley responded that the 

initial commutation does not include that information, but it’s a great suggestion he could bring back to Community 
Schools. Superintendent skipper added that numbers on the waiting list could me misleading as some school site’s 

waiting lists move faster than others. It also depends on staff hiring. 

 

Dr. Phillips asked as a Community School parent herself, could we confirm that if a child gets accepted an email will 
be received, but if the child falls on the waiting list you don’t received anything. We need to have clarification for 

parents.  Dr. Curley said that with the new system everyone gets an email, sometimes those emails go to spam. 

However, he will follow up. 

He then continue with his report on Upcoming Important Dates  

Finally, a reminder of some upcoming dates to keep in mind:  

● Wednesday, August 31st - first day of school for students in grades 1-12 (half day) ● Thursday, Sept. 1st - first full 

day of school for students in grades 1-12 ● Friday, Sept. 2nd - No school; schools closed, district offices open  
● Monday, Sept. 5th - Labor Day holiday; all schools and district offices closed ● Tuesday, Sept. 6th - first day of 

school for pre-K and Kindergarten students 
 

Questions-  

 
Ms Krepchin confirming that COVID-19 forms needs to be redone even though it was done last years.  

 
Ms Pitone- if there are changes in the COVID Dashboard can they get a communications. Dr. Curley 

sure 

 
Ms. Barish -Did not see any Symptomatic list that parent are accustomed too is the district still doing this. 

Ms. Quaratiello the list remains that same as last year it can be found on the district page under the 
COVID info page. 

 
Dr. Curley introduce Assistant superintendent Mr. Mazza to give an update on building  

 

Mr. Mazza read his building update from DPW 

Here is the updated list of DPW scheduled summer work on school buildings to be completed before the new 
school year begins:  

Here is the updated list of DPW scheduled summer work on school buildings to be completed before the new 

school year begins:  
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Brown  

- 3 water bubblers (1 per floor): Completed 7/28  

- Planters removed: Completed 6/30  

ESCS  

- 1 camera (door 1): Installed 8/25  

WSNS  

- Containers on lower lot to be cleaned: Completed 6/30  

Kennedy  

- Temporary chillers for the air conditioning unit: Installed 8/22  

Winter Hill  

- 4 security cameras (front, gym, 5th floor landings): Installed 8/26  

- New card reader on 3rd floor: Installation scheduled for 8/30  

- Paint walls and install carpet in the Orchestra Room (old storage room on first floor); Install electrical, network jack 
and phone lines in Orchestra Room and after school room: Completed 8/5  

- Paint ends of all stairs yellow for a student accommodation: Completed 8/8 - Paint walls and 
floor in after school room: Completed 8/9  

- Cell and Wi-Fi access: City and Verizon are entering into a written agreement (email) being reviewed by legal; 

this has been communicated to all parties as a high priority.  

Capuano  

- 2 card readers (doors 3 & 5): Installation scheduled for 8/30  

- Room 203 renovation: completed 8/29 
Not DPW summer work, but an important update  

SHS  

- Over the summer, both chillers began experiencing issues. One chiller is completely down and the other is working 
at 75% capacity. The City building team has determined that the issue with both chillers was caused by 

equipment failures, which the manufacturer has acknowledged. That vendor is now mobilizing repairs under 
warranty at their expense.The chillers are the mechanical equipment that create the chilled water. The chilled 

water then gets pumped to all parts of the building where terminal devices control it to cool each space in the 

school. As we embark on a new school year, SHS will still be experiencing cooling capacity issues. While the City 
waits for the service contractor response to implement the necessary repairs, the City will implement a building 

occupancy plan that limits cooling in certain areas of the building so that the spaces of the building with the 
majority of occupancy can be cooled better. Here is the plan of action deemed necessary:  

Reduced cooling will affect the following spaces (maintain min 76-78 degrees F): • Auditorium  

• Dance studio  

• Weight room  

• Lecture hall  

• Large group instruction  

• Dining commons  

• Hallways  

Priority cooling will affect the following spaces (maintain a maximum of 75 degrees F): • Wing-A 

classrooms and offices  

• Wing-B classrooms, offices, shops, and labs  

• Wing-C classrooms, offices, shops, and labs  

• Wing-D classrooms and offices  

• Gymnasium  

• Locker rooms  

According to Director of Infrastructure and Asset Management Rich Raiche, the weather will turn cool before the 
necessary repairs are complete and this is due to supply chain and skilled labor shortages. 
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Chair Green I assumed we express our extreme displeasure that 2 year old Chillers are broken. 
Superintendent Skipper when we were notify about the situation we asked for an immediate meeting 

with the City to understand where the issue were, this is disappointing for our students and staff. We 
were assured that the parts would be order hoping this issue gets resolved quickly. 

 

Ms. Pitone appreciate the transparency   
Requesting that there is a communication to Staff on what they are able to do in terms of opening 

windows. Also, wondered if this issue affects the ventilation and air quality at Somerville High School. Mr. 
Mazza communication has been out to the staff, in terms to windows we want all windows closed. If 

windows are, open it forces the chillers to work harder and we want to make sure we maintained those. 
In terms of the second question, I can follow up with an email to the SC once I find out the answer.  

 

Dr. Curley communication with updates will be sent out tomorrow, will confirm but 99% sure that is 
does not affect filtration system. Is not like WHCIS when the AC was not working the challenge is the 

humidity in the building Air circulation shouldn’t be a problem. 
 

Ms. Pitone- follow up field house last year we had the humidity issues, were we able to resolve that or 

because of the chillers, will this add to the issue.  
Superintendent Skipper we did monitor the air during the summer with humifiers by adjusting the 

shades. Mr. Mazza the Gym is one of the priority are for the cooler because we already know the amount 
of student that will be in there.  

 
B. Personnel Report  

• July/August 

Superintendent Skipper announced the retirements since the last school committee meeting 

Maureen Cronin 2nd grade teacher at Winter Hill Community Innovation School retired after 26 years of 
service 

Fernando Cantillo 5th grade Unidos Teacher at East Somerville Community School retired after 9 years of 
Service. 

Thank you both for your services  

 
Ms. Pitone- is there way to quantify where we are with hiring. 

Chair Green- Added of all the new positions added how many have been filled and how many cant be 
filled 

Sup Skipper- Responded that about 54 position are new hires. She referred to the Intra district hires for 

folks that who have moved around within the district.  In terms of what still vacant   hot spots are usually 
Food Service and paraprofessional, with new positions added SPED is also going in with some vacancies. 

They have been doing job fairs. Focus areas for hiring are at the Capuano and Winter Hill for SPED 
Paraprofessionals. 

 
Ms. Barish-  Where are we with crossing guards can family  and which intersections will be covered? 

Superintendent Skipper the City has notify us that we have enough crossing guards to cover the main 

routes. We could reach out to the City for a list. 
 

Ms Dion Universal position is that in the near future or a long term. Sup Skipper- We looking to start at 
WSNS now if all goes well we can certainly build it across other schools.  

Dr. Curley  added we have been working closely with the city Traffic and Parking to increase caution 

around school buildings -speed bumps  across the city, Winter Hill, Healey, Capuano.  
 

 
V. UNFISNED BUSINESS  

A. Somerville Public Schools Policy Manual 
The following policies are being presented this evening for a second reading: 

• File JLCB-B: COVID-19 Vaccination and Testing for Extracurricular Policy 

• File GBGA: COVID-19 Staff Vaccine Requirement Policy 
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MOTION: There was a motion by Dr. Phillips, seconded by Ms. Krepchin to approve the suspension of 
File JLCB-B: COVID-19 Vaccination and Testing for Extracurricular Policy and File GBGA: COVID-19 Staff 

Vaccine Requirement Policy. 
 

Ms Pitone-  correspondence with Ms. Quaratiello, Director of School Health Services about file GBGA 

there is a confusion in the language were we are requiring proof of vaccination. But then it references 
fully vaccinated as well as up to date vaccination which are to different things Fully vaccinated you have 

your first series of shots and up to date means that you have your most recent boosters we need 
clarification as which one is proof of vaccination. If I can request a clarification, Ms. Quaratiello says we 

are expecting them to be fully vaccinated not totally up to day but we are encouraging student to be up 
to date.  

 

Chair Green are you requesting a friendly amendment. Ms. Pitone requesting a friendly amendment. 
Chair Green if there is no objection for administration to change the language we can approve motion 

and administration can later accommodate language for policy. 
  

Chair Green he is provaccine but will vote yes.  

 
The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 
A. Somerville Public Schools Policy Manual 

The following policy is being presented this evening for a first reading: 

• File EBC-R: Evacuation Policy 

 

Superintendent Skipper introduce Susana Hernandez Morgan to share the Proposed changes to the Evacuation 

Policy.  

 

Ms. Hernandez Morgan Read the memo 

File: EBC-R - EVACUATION POLICY 
The Somerville School Department will enforce the following Evacuation Plan when it is determined by the 

Administrator of the building, the Police Department, Fire Department or any other agency in authority that an 

emergency condition exists in the building or the surrounding neighborhood. During the first week of school, the plan 
will be sent to parents with a cover letter from the Superintendent. All new registrants through the year should also 

be given a copy upon admission to the Somerville school system. 
This Evacuation Plan shall be included in the Somerville Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan. If the plan 

needs to be enforced for any reason, the Superintendent's office must be notified immediately. The staff in turn will 

notify the Police Department, Fire Department and city switchboard operator, to enable them to inform parents if 
they call, where their children are. It is understood that parental permission is not required before evacuation when it 

has been deemed appropriate to evacuate. Individual emergency evacuation plans for the disabled will be designed 
on site as needed. 

Evacuation Sites: 

School Primary Site Secondary Site 

Argenziano     

   Grades PK-3 SHS Field House Winter Hill 

   Grades 4-8 SHS Cafeteria Kennedy 
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Brown Kennedy Gym Winter Hill Cafeteria 

  

Capuano East Somerville Winter Hill Gym & Café 

  

ESCS 
  

   Grades K-4 Capuano SHS Gym and Field House 

   Grades 5-8 Winter Hill Cafeteria and Gym SHS Gym and Field House 

  

Healey     

   Grades PK-3 Winter Hill Library SHS Field House 

   Grades 4-8 Winter Hill Gym Argenziano 

  

Kennedy     

   Grades PK-4 WSNS Gym & Café Capuano Gym & Café 

   Grades 5-8 Winter Hill Gym and Café SHS Field House 

  

NW/FC Winter Hill Gym Argenziano 

  

West Somerville Tufts/Jackson Gym Kennedy Gym & Café 

  

 

Winter Hill     

   Grades PK-3/Life Skills Healey Café SHS Auditorium 

   Grades 4-8 Healey Gym SHS Auditorium 

  

SHS     

   Grades 9-10 Winter Hill Kennedy 

   Grades 11-12 Argenziano Cafeteria & Gym Healey 

  

  
Adoption date: June 7, 1999 
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Revised: June 2006, August 2009, December 2014 

 

B. School Committee Fall Meeting Schedule 

School committee meeting date August –December 2022 with minor changes highlighted in yellow 

 

 School Committee Meeting Dates - August - December 2022   

Date  Meeting  Location  Time 

8/18/2022 (Thursday)  Executive Session  Zoom Webinar  5:00 p.m. 

8/18/2022 (Thursday)  Special Committee Meeting of the 
Whole  

Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

8/29/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

8/31/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Executive Session  Zoom Webinar  8:30 a.m. 

9/12/2022 (Monday)  Ed Programs and Instruction 

Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

9/12/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

9/14/2022 
(Wednesday)  

Executive Session  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. 

9/19/2022 (Monday)  Building Committee Meeting  GoToWebinar Virtual Mtng Platform  4:30-6:00 p.m. 

9/19/2022 (Monday)  Rules Management Subcommittee  Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

9/19/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

9/21/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Long Range Planning 

Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. 

9/21/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Finance and Facilities 

Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

10/3/2022 (Monday)  Ed Programs and Instruction 
Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

10/3/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

10/12/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Executive Session  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. 

10/17/2022 (Monday)  Rules Management Subcommittee  Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

10/17/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

10/19/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Long Range Planning 

Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. 

10/19/2022 
(Wednesday)  

Finance and Facilities 
Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 
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10/25/2022 
(Tuesday)  

Special Policing Subcommittee  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. - 7:30 
p.m. 

11/7/2022 (Monday)  Ed Programs and Instruction 

Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

11/7/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

11/14/2022 (Monday)  Building Committee Meeting  GoToWebinar Virtual Mtng Platform  4:30-6:00 p.m. 

11/16/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Rules Management  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. 

11/16/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Executive Session  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

11/21/2022 (Monday)  Finance and Facilities  Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

11/21/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

11/22/2022 

(Tuesday)  

Special Policing Subcommittee  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. - 7:30 

p.m. 

12/5/2022 (Monday)  Ed Programs and Instruction 
Subcommittee  

Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

12/5/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

12/7/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Executive Session  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. 

12/7/2022 

(Wednesday)  

Finance and Facilities  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

12/19/2022 (Monday)  Rules Management  Zoom Webinar  5:30 p.m. 

12/19/2022 (Monday)  Regular School Committee Meeting  Zoom Webinar  7:00 p.m. 

12/20/2022 

(Tuesday)  

Special Policing Subcommittee  Zoom Webinar  6:00 p.m. - 7:30 

p.m. 

    

 

8/29/2022 

 

C. DONATION (Recommended action: approval) 

The Superintendent recommends the acceptance, with gratitude, of the following donations: 

  

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Barish, seconded by Dr. Ackman, to accept all federal entitlement and 

continuation grants and all state continuation grants awarded to the Somerville Public Schools listed below: 
 

• Donation Donor City, State Value Programs Donated to 

                         2,500 Backpacks with Student Supplies 
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• Cradles to Crayons Newton, MA TBD Somerville Public Schools 

 

• Monetary Engel, Julie Somerville, MA $2,500 AFAS 
                         Gift Card Anonymous N/A $200 Healey School 

 
The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 

 
VII. ITEMS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 

Dr. Phillips Introduce a resolution to be brought to the next meeting for a first reading. 

  

Ms. Barish attended in July by all means focus on supporting students from cradled to career happy to report out  
to members through the children Cabinet.  

 

Ms. Pitone- Would appreciate a report form Children’s Cabinet 

 

VIII. CONDOLENCES 

 

The Somerville School Committee extends its deepest condolences to the families of the following: 

 

O’Neil, Martha Alice (Hadley) former Substitute and Paraprofessional at Winter Hill Community School and sister 

in law to former Principal of the Edgerly Education Center, Frank Ferrerio  

David Gilberti, former Principal at Benjamin Brown School and West Somerville Neighborhood School 

Kevin Duran – Brother to Karina Duran Johanson, 5th Grade ELA and Social Studies Teacher at East Somerville 

Community School.  

Barbara Soper, Grandmother to Kerri O’Keefe, ECIP Teacher at the Capuano, Mother to Diane O’Keefe retired 

Kennedy School Paraprofessional and Mother in Law to Jack O’Keefe, retired District Math Coach. 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting was adjourned 8:11 p.m. 
 

Related documents: 

Agenda 

Personnel Report 
File JLCB-B: COVID-19 Vaccination and Testing for Extracurricular Policy 

File GBGA: COVID-19 Staff Vaccine Requirement Policy 

          Submitted by: E. Garcia  
 

Attach Documents Starting on the next page 
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